  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 15th March 2022.
Councillors present; Cllrs; Buttery, Blackburn, Hoodless, Burkhill, Thompson, Ellin and Clark.
Public present: J.Hill, D.Bristow ,Ward Cllr L.Sargeantson and C.Simms
Due to the absence of the Chairman and Vice Chairperson at this meeting it was resolved that Cllr Blackburn chairs the meeting.
2166            Declarations of interest
Cllr Blackburn declared an interest in the field access issues (item 2173) and as such did not participate in this part of the meeting.

2167              Apologies for absence


Cllrs Hirst and Hart.
2168
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 15th February 2022.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the acting chairman Cllr G.Blackburn.
2169

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area inspection- Cllr Hart was not present at the meeting but has performed the field inspection for the last month. No report was therefore available due to her absence. Cllr Hart will continue to perform the inspections.
Horse safety signs-Cllr Burkhill previously alerted the council to new horse safety signs now available via ERYC. The clerk has requested these signs but was told that it is ERYC who instal the signage and they require location preferences to consider prior to any installation. Cllr Burkhill has suggested that signs are erected along Readingate preferably under the passing place signs. It was resolved that the clerk will contact ERYC and provide them with these location preferences.
Clough drain bridge-Cllr Burkhill previously alerted the council to the need for extra safety signs or paint refreshing on this bridge. ERYC have responded with the offer to provide extra reflective chevron signage. It was resolved to accept this offer at the last meeting and ERYC have now confirmed this will be done.

PROW project-the project to create an official public right of way from the Low St entrance to the community field is well underway with good support from local residents. The parish council are aware that there are still forms awaiting delivery/collection. It was resolved to place a post on the village social media site reminding all residents to request or return the forms or arrange for a councillor to collect/deliver forms to or from a given address if easier.
Quart Lane/Readingate signage-Cllr Blackburn previously alerted the parish council to the fact that the road line markings at the Quart Lane/Readingate crossroads are missing/faded away and also reported that in this same area the “Give way” sign is now hidden in overgrown bushes and cannot be seen by motorists. The clerk has contacted ERYC to inform them of these concerns and they have confirmed that all the requests will be done in the new financial year.
Village events-at the last meeting it was agreed that SPC will donate £50 to the gala committee to go towards the purchase of easter eggs for local children at the proposed easter event. The clerk has now received an invoice and it was agreed that funds will now be paid. The clerk notified the parish council that she has not applied to the ERYC jubilee grant funding as she has still not received the project requirements and costs from the gala committee. J.Hill and D.Bristow (who were present at the meeting ) have ensured that an itinerary and costs will be provided as soon as possible and the clerk will then apply.
Low St light-the clerk reported receiving a query from a local resident about a faulty streetlight at 22 Low Street which lights up the community field access route. The clerk has contacted ERYC who have provided costs, agreed to, and now provided, an annual SLA agreement. It was resolved that due to the fact that this light is essential to the community field access route that SPC will enter into, sign and pay for this SLA agreement. The agreement form was signed by the acting Chair Cllr Blackburn and will be sent to ERYC by the clerk.
Minutes wording-Cllr Hoodless raised concerns at the last meeting about historical parish council monthly meeting minutes that could create confusion if ever required in future years. The clerk has contacted ERNLLCA for advice and given her own opinion on protocol at this meeting. It was resolved that in future, if a councillor particularly feels strongly enough about a meeting decision, that he/she demands a proposer and seconder to be recorded in the minutes.

2170              Planning applications.
Planning application for loft conversion at 31 High St, Swinefleet ref 22/00140/PLF for Mr J.Grattini. SPC noted that ERYC have decided this application now no longer requires a planning application and as such it has been withdrawn.
2171

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
PCSO surgeries-Cllr Burkhill had requested that Swinefleet could possibly hold PCSO surgeries in the future. It was resolved that Ward Cllr Sargeantson will make contact with PCSO Sam Chandler and make the arrangements to start these surgeries if at all possible.
Incredible Edibles-the clerk had previously cascaded a letter from the IEM group asking for volunteers/support to a proposed Marshlands villages hanging basket campaign. Cllr Clark has now received a request for either funding or ideas on how to water these baskets. It was resolved that the parish council will not assist in funding a watering campaign and have suggested that the group contacts GTC for costs involved with using their water provider. The clerk also alerted the parish council to a report that the Incredible Edibles group had perhaps planted bulbs in designated village verges that SPC normally cut. The SPC grass cutting team require instruction to continue or stop cutting these newly planted areas. It was resolved to monitor the bulbs growth and grass length and make a firm decision at the April meeting but for now to not cut these known verges.
ERYC governance review-the clerk provided an explanation and information about this 10-year ERYC review. The councillors have resolved to not make any changes to the current boundaries or governance in place.
2172            Ward councillor’s report

          Ward Cllr Sargeantson provided the parish council with information on the ERYC 
                     Ukraine crisis projects and outlined the ERYC loft insulation application process. 
2173
Field Access


The parish council discussed the recent erection of a fence which potentially blocks/restricts the legal access rights of SPC and ERYC to the community field. Due to the confidential nature of this subject the parish council have held discussions and made decisions at the meeting that will not be publicly minuted. The clerk will keep a full but private record of the discussions and decisions made.
2174      
Financial matters 
VAT rebate-the clerk notified the council that she has applied for and now received a VAT rebate of £340.90

The following cheques/BACS were approved for payment.
BACS payment H.M.R.C. £40.58
BACS payment S. Belton salary 


BACS payment G.Sykes £260.00



BACS payment B.Richardson £260.00


BACS payment Clerk exp £208.20


BACS payment Gallager Ins £104.25



BACS payment Key Korner £32.00



BACS payment Gala Committee £50.00
2175

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 19th April 2022 at 7.00 pm.
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